University of Northern Colorado 
Panhellenic Council Meeting 
10/10/2022
· Call to Order 
· I call this Panhellenic Council meeting to order at 5:02 pm on October 10th, 2022
· Panhellenic Creed
· Please pass the creed to your left and leave on the last remaining chairs 
· Attendance 
· Alpha Omicron Pi:  Present  
· Alpha Phi: Present  
· Alpha Sigma Alpha: Present
· Delta Zeta: Present
· Sigma Kappa: Present
· Approval of Agenda/Minutes 
· Approved
· Guest Speakers 
· None
· Reports 
· Greek Advisor 
· Patricia Hartley (Patricia.Hartley@unco.edu) & Kate Suiter (Kate.Suiter@unco.edu)  
· We are missing COB Forms, Hazing Agreements, and Grade Release forms from multiple chapters. If you HAVE NOT turned these forms in for your COB’s you need to do so ASAP. These forms were supposed to be due 72 hours after extending a bid. Please email them to me by Wednesday at 5:00pm at the latest.
· We are doing House tours October 21st. Thank you everyone for signing up!
· Officer Reports 
· President: Adrianna Choury (Adrianna.Choury@unco.edu)   
· Hello everyone! I hope you all had a great week. Applications for Panhellenic Exec are open as of today! They are due to Kate by November 4th at 5:00pm. Elections will be November 7th at our Panhellenic Council meeting. We will open meeting and then go into elections. Just a couple of reminders for how elections will work; All Candidates will have two minutes to give a speech regarding why they are running for the position, what they plan on bringing to the Panhellenic Community through this position, and anything they feel as though should be addressed regarding running for the position. There will be a short period of Q&A for each candidate. Candidates should come prepared to answer questions. Voting will take place immediately following candidate presentations. Chapter delegation will cast one vote per position. Chapters are required to have at least two members apply for Panhellenic Exec. This is to make sure we have the opportunity to have a balanced board with all 5 chapters. If you do not have two members apply, your chapters Greek Ed attendance will increase for the following two semesters in order to encourage chapter participation and communication. There can be a max of 10 people at elections to help in the discussion process. This 10 does not include any members running for a position as they cannot be apart of the discussion, and the panhellenic delegate as they are casting the chapters vote and leading chapter discussion. Tonight, we will be going into chapter meetings to discuss more about what we do and talk about elections. 
· Reminder: President meeting October 14th 5-7pm in the council Room.
· If you have any questions or if you are interested in my position, please reach out! Have a great week!
· Vice-President: Adrianna Choury & Hope Grossaint
· Please be sending in updated roasters as you are getting new members. 
· Delegates, please send out election packet to your chapters!
· Director or Recruitment: Taylor Apala (Taylor.Apala@unco.edu)  
· Make sure you are turning in your COB forms. Remember total is at 49. If you have any questions, please reach out! 
· Director of External Affairs: Payton Land (land9879@bears.unco.edu)   
· No Report
· Director of Risk Management: Hope Grossaint (Hope.Grossaint@unco.edu)
· Hi everyone, we have a Greek education this Wednesday the 12th at 6pm in McKee L0152. Please remember that you must reach 80% by the end of the semester! Thank you! 
· Director of Public Relations: Liv Doro (Olivia.Doro@unco.edu) 
· Two community service opportunities for Greek Life this semester and our Bear Pantry event for the fall! Our two community service events will be Adopt a Family and Hope for the Holidays. Adopt a Family sign-ups open on November 1, that is first come first serve and I will send the link out at the next Panhellenic meeting. Each chapter can adopt a family together or break into groups and adopt multiple, but we would like to see each chapter adopt at least one family this holiday season. Our second community service opportunity is a backpack packing event with the Weld County Food Bank, there are 14 slots still available to sign-up and that is also first come, first serve. The link will be sent out to delegates and in the meeting minutes, that event is on Saturday, November 19. A reminder that the Panhellenic philanthropy event is Bear Pantry, and this semester we will be doing a food drive event called Feed the Den. This will be a food drive from Nov. 7-11, all donations will be due Nov. 11 in the FSL office by 3 P.M. Josh and I have decided to make this event a competition between Panhellenic and IFC chapters, so all the sororities competing against all the fraternities. Please try to participate in these in any way you can, especially for our Bear Pantry event since our food drives and events with them throughout the semester help keep their doors open. 
· Additionally, some upcoming community events for chapters to get involved with include the upcoming Raspado de Sabor fundraiser by the Lambda Theta Nu sorority with MGC on October 20. Sigma Lambda Gamma will be hosting a stepping event called Stepping into Fall on October 14 at the UNC Garden Theatre. Kappa Delta Chi will be hosting their annual Haunted House at the Cesar Chavez Cultural Center on October 28 & 29. The Asian Student Association will be hosting a Boba Fundraiser on October 21 at the Kohl House. The last event upcoming is a day at Fritzlers Farm for the Corn Maze hosted by The Office of Global Engagement on October 28.
· Finally, athletics has reached out to find new leaders for the Bear Den, which is the student fan section at UNC. I need each chapter to send me at least 3 representative options with contact info. The selected leaders will be given special privileges at UNC athletic events, participate in social media collaborations, help plan student events, and have access to select UNC merchandise. These students would help garner and hold student support at athletic events while also representing UNC around campus. Please send me the representative options by next Monday at 3 P.M., athletics will reach out from there. Please continue uploading content to the Photo circle. If anyone is interested in my position for next year please reach out, I would love to chat with y’all about it. Have a good week.
· Director of Recruitment Counselors: Emma Kurtz (Emma.Kurtz@unco.edu) 
· Please let me know if you have any questions/concerns about my position!
· Cabinet Reports 
· IFC Liaison:   No Report
· MGC Liaison: (See Liv’s Report)
· RHA Liaison:  No Report
· Student Senate Liaison:  No Report
· UPC Liaison:  Paint your Own Totes October 18th from 3-6pm in front of Homes on Turner Green.
· Chapter Reports 
· Alpha Omicron Pi:  
· Hi everyone! I hope you had a wonderful weekend I first just want to give a big thank you to all of you who came and supported our two-day philanthropy last week. We had lots of fun planning it and were able to meet our goal, if not more so thank you all so much. Yesterday we had big/ little reveal for our new members, and it was so much fun and exciting. Next week we have initiation and are looking forward to initiating our new members officially. That’s all I have! I hope you have a great rest of your week.
· Alpha Phi:  
· Hi everybody! Happy Monday! We had a wonderful time at Alpha Omicron Pi’s Philanthropy week! This weekend the seniors and new members had a great time at new member retreat! This week we are looking forward to Initiation week and welcoming our new members into our chapter! Have a good week.
· Alpha Sigma Alpha:
· Hey everyone! Thank you so much to everyone who came and donated blood at our blood drive last week! This past weekend we had our big little reveal and cannot wait to see our big and littles form amazing connections. This upcoming weekend, we will be having our informal recruitment events and a sisterhood at the pumpkin patch. Have a great week! 
· Delta Zeta: 
· Hey everyone! We hope everyone is having a great semester! Delta zeta just had a bouquet-making sisterhood! We have a big little reveal coming up this week which we are super excited about! Our new members also got to have their retreat this past weekend where they made connections and got to learn more about the chapter! We are so excited for our social with ASA. We hope everyone has an amazing week!
· Sigma Kappa:    
· We hope you all are doing well. We had a great time at AOPI's philanthropy. We had an informal meeting about belonging and being there for our sisters. We did a family feud style sisterhood. We went to the walk to end Alzheimer’s and raised $5,891. We had a pumpkin carving social with Pi Kapp. We have a social with lambda this Tuesday. We have a loaded week coming up. Big little week for our recruitment women. Our initiation is in a couple weeks for all of our new members. Have a good week :)
· Old Business 
· N/A
· New Business 
· N/A
· Motion for Adjournment 
· Motion for Adjournment by: Sigma Kappa
· Seconded by: Delta Zeta
· Upcoming Meetings: October 24th
  
 
 

